
FROM THE QUARTERDECK  APRIL 2016

SPRING INTO SAILING

Spring has arrived! The signs are everywhere; trees are 
budding, grass is greening and flowers are coming up.
One of the first signs of spring at FBYC is the production 
of our combined “2016 Year Book & Sailing Events 
Program.” This book is now in the hands of our printer and 
should be in your hands before Opening Day (Saturday, 
April 9). Many people had a part in producing this book, 
but special recognition goes to Strother Scott and Nica 
Waters. Strother has developed a system that allows the 
sailing division heads to edit the information about each 
event on easy-to-edit web pages. And the content is then 
easily transferred to the Year Book. Nica has retired as 
our Log streamer but agreed to do again the editing for 
Year Book.  

Each year the Commodore selects 
a boat or class to compete for 
The Fishing Bay Challenge Trophy. 
This year it will be the Offshore 
Division’s – PHRF Non-Spin class. I 

encourage offshore boats that have not yet tried racing to 
come out and compete for this trophy. If any skippers are 
looking for crew, Jon Deutsch, our One Design Division 
commander, has another large group of crew trainees in 
production. A meeting event for skippers looking for crew 
will be on Tuesday, April 12 at The Virginia Power Boat 
Association. Details are on our website.

A number of us may be looking for a way to get out 
on the water this year, but do not care to race or do 
not have a suitable boat. The solution is to get involved 
with Committee Boat volunteering. A classroom training 
session on Committee Boat service will be conducted by 
Jim Raper, Offshore Division lieutenant commander, on 
Saturday, April 30. This will be followed up with on the 
water Committee Boat sessions during One-Design races 
in May.

FBYC has a large fleet of Flying Scots and we always are 
looking for crew and new racing skippers. The leadership 
of this fleet is conducting an orientation for anyone 
interested in sailing a Flying Scot on April 30. This 
event is open to anyone interested in learning and being 
introduced to a Flying Scot. Participants will be given an 
overview of the boat on land and a chance to crew on one 
with an experienced skipper. This will be a low-key way to 
try a new boat.

Details on these events and many more are on our 
website www.fbyc.net. Your club leadership is dedicated 
to finding ways for all members to have another great 
year at Fishing Bay Yacht Club. Enjoy this spring weather 
and get ready to go sailing!  ~ William T. Bennett

Opening Day
April 9, 2016

see page 4 for details
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BOARD REPORT - March 2016

FISHING BAY YACHT CLUB - BOARD MEETING
Selected highlights from the March board meeting.

HOUSE CHAIR – The porch door repair/staining project 
is complete. The back stairs will be stained next. The 
exterior of the East Bath House is still to be painted. 
Speakers are to be installed on the porch, coat hooks will 
be added near the restrooms of the Main Club House and 
the picnic tables will be replaced.

DOCKS CHAIR –The bearings have been replaced on 
the hoist; it has passed inspection and is ready for use. 
The water is on at the docks.

SOCIAL CHAIR – 
1.	 Opening Day: Saturday, April 9. Schedule includes 

5 p.m. cocktails at Ric’s Place, 5:30 p.m. Blessing 
of the Fleet (Fishing Bay/Main Clubhouse), 6 p.m. 
dinner, 6:30 p.m. Alex Crane Band.

2.	 Open House (Memorial Day): Sunday, May 29. 
Schedule includes racing and raft up timeline similar 
to 2015. The Jackass Flats Band is confirmed.

3.	 July 4th: Monday, July 4 cookout and long-distance 
race will be an economical event with family friendly 
cost structure.

4.	 Annual One Design: 77th Annual One Design Regatta 
will be Saturday, August 13 and Sunday, August 14. 
There will be a dinner on Saturday evening. More 
details to come.

5.	 Stingray Point Regatta: Friday, September 2 
through Sunday, September 4. Schedule includes a 
casual Friday night pizza dinner, catered Saturday 
night dinner and Sunday hot dog cookout. Out of town 
participants will be able to enjoy the Club during the 
weekend. The Alex Crane Band is scheduled to play.

6.	 Commodore’s Ball: Currently in the planning stages.

GROUNDS CHAIR – 
1.	 Barn: Work will begin on the barn roof toward the end 

of March.
2.	 Grounds: Earmarked March 19th for the spring 

cleanup. To date, 13 members signed up.
3.	 Pool and Pavilion:  Both the main and children’s 

pool covers have been replaced and installed. 
4.	 Miscellaneous: 

•	 The new fence abutting Jackson Creek has been 
installed.

•	 The sign on Highway 33 was damaged during the 
snow storm by VDOT; the new sign is larger and 
will require two posts and will be installed before 
opening day.

•	 The planter with the old sign in front of Fannie’s 
will be removed before opening day.

5.	 Future Projects: New picnic tables behind the main 
clubhouse.

WINTER PROGRAMS –The “Blue Water Cruising” 
seminar with Rob and Andi Overton is on Wednesday, 
March 30th at the Omni Hotel. 

MARKETING – FBYC Sign Project Update:
•	 In 2016 we will complete Phase III of the FBYC sign 

program board approved in 2014.  Phase III consists 
of uniform signage on our buildings and docks.  

•	 New, complete set of decals for Mr. Roberts need to 
be ordered and installed before Opening Day. 

YAM CHAIR – YAM has an upcoming Happy Hour 
planned, details to follow. YAM asked to provide schedule 
of events to Board.

FLEET CAPTAIN – Letters from the Coast Guard 
confirming that (as in the past) no permits are needed for 
any of our events for the coming season were received. 
These constitute our Coast Guard “approvals.”  The next 
project is to ensure that we have a complete inventory of 
race flags for the start of the season.

OFFSHORE DIV CDR. – The J/70 Training program is 
progressing. The date for the J/70 Champion Invitational 
conflicts with the current schedule.  Fleet 5 of the J/70 
skippers has requested that the race be held in conjunction 
with the Stingray Regatta. Fleet 5 was honored with the 
request to host the 2017 East Coast Championship. 
FBYC or Hampton to be possible location for this fall 
event; John McCarthy to serve as PRO.

OFFSHORE DIV. LT. CDR. – Crew Training scheduled 
for April 30th has a few sign-ups; will market to increase 
numbers.

OFFSHORE DIV. RACE CHAIR – 
1.	 All 2016 Offshore events have a PRO assigned except 

for Fall Series #4.
2.	 A written schedule was sent in February to those 

PROs who had already committed as a follow up.
3.	 All the Offshore Spring Series PROs will be called 

within the next two weeks as a confirmation of his/
her commitment.

4.	 Brooks Zerkel who is the PRO for Wolf Trap this year 
reported that he will again get Wolf Trap started and 
run the event for the J/70s.
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BOARD REPORT / SPECIAL NOTICES

ONE DESIGN DIV. LT. CDR – All but one of the One 
Design after race social events have a host assigned. 
Plans are in progress for setting up a basic template that 
can be used to plan and execute each event as well as 
securing and quickly posting the race results following 
each series race.

ONE DESIGN DIV. RACE CHR – Making good progress 
in signing up chairs with only four event chairs outstanding 
– June 18th and the later three laser events.

CRUISING DIV. CDR – The cruisers have the following 
upcoming events:
1.	 Welcome Cruisers Party – April 2nd
2.	 Matthews Yacht Club Cruise – April 30-May 1
3.	 Onancock Cruise – May 12-15

CRUISING DIV LT. CDR. – A website reminder for the 
Welcome Cruisers Party will be posted.

JUNIOR DIV. CDR – There is a lot happening in the Junior 
Division, including:
1.	 Junior Week/Opti Kids: Management of the 

registration process is underway. There are 155 
sailors currently registered for Junior Week & Opti 
kids. Volunteers, entertainment and catering have 
been reserved.

2.	 Race Teams: 2015 Teams dominated the CBYRA 
High Point Awards held March 5 at Maryland Yacht 
Club with FBYC receiving 18 of 43 awards given to 
Opti and Laser Sailors from a combined Fleet of 346 
sailors.

3.	 Spring Practice: Began March 11 with Coach Bobby 
Lippincott:
•	 Four sailors (Benton Amthor, Guthrie Braun, 

Nathan Smith and Reese Bragg) training for 
USODA Team Trials scheduled in San Francisco 
April 19-22.

•	 Two sailors (Benton Amthor and Boyd Bragg) 
have been training to represent the United States 
at the XXXIV Lake Garda Optimist Meeting in Lake 
Garda, Italy March 24-27.

•	 Nathan Smith has been training to represent the 
United States at the 31st International Optimist 
Magic Marine Easter Regatta in Braassemermeer, 
Netherlands March 25-28.

•	 Three professional coaches for Summer Race 
Teams progressing through VISA process.

•	 Summer racing schedule drafted with 16 events 
on the calendar.

4.	 Publicity: Mark Hayes wrote an article about the 
FBYC Junior Program to be featured in Virginia 
Sportsman Magazine.

FLEET LIEUTENANT – The old Whaler and Carolina skiff 
have become unreliable and very expensive to maintain 
and it is recommended that they be sold. A replacement 
2004 Whaler has been located and will be purchased 
pending a full inspection.
  

ADULT SAILING PROGRAM – Brainstorming for events 
is underway. Current thoughts include:
1.	 “How to Cook for Cruising” and HOB (that is Husband-

Over-Boards) practice sessions held during Junior 
Week.

2.	 House party for YAM participants.
3.	 Charter bus for Annapolis Boat Show to include a 

social function.
4.	 Include local vendors at Open House event; i.e. 

paddle boats, etc.
Chesapeake Bay Magazine, for whom Karen Soule is a 
contributing writer, would like to work with FBYC as a 
media sponsor for the racing teams. 

CBYRA DELEGATE – CBYRA will be publishing scores.

NEW BUSINESS – The top scoring boat in the PHRF 
Non-Spin Fleet will be this year’s recipient of the Fishing 
Bay Challenge Bowl.

 

Our condolences go out to the families and friends of the sailors lost in the fire at Dozier’s Regatta Point 
Marina in Urbanna, Va. 

Our condolences go out to the families and friends of 
the sailors lost in the fire at Dozier’s Port Urbanna Town 
Center Marina.

Opening Night June 2nd, 
Racing and Partying June 3-5, 2016

This is the weekend AFTER Memorial Day Holiday
See FBYC website for details regarding discounts!!
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SPECIAL NOTICES / HISTORY

Please join the Leukemia & Lymphoma Society for the
18th Annual Southern Chesapeake Leukemia Cup Regatta Kickoff

Wednesday, April 6, 6:30 p.m. 
Hardywood Brewery

2408 Ownby Lane • Richmond, Virginia 23220

Come meet Gary Jobson and catch up with your fellow sailors!

We will be sharing new and exciting initiatives for the 2016 season, 
LLS mission updates, and fundraising ideas.

Attendance is FREE for all with a complementary dinner, cash bar, & 50/50 raffle!

RSVP by Friday, April 1 to Paige Hazelgrove at Paige.Hazelgrove@lls.org or 804.774.2260.

Please join the Leukemia & Lymphoma Society for the  
18th Annual Southern Chesapeake Leukemia Cup Regatta Kickoff  

 

Wednesday, April 6, 6:30 P.M. 
Hardywood Brewery  

2408 Ownby Lane  
Richmond, Virginia 23220 

 
Come meet Gary Jobson and catch up with your fellow sailors!  

We will be sharing new and exciting initiatives for the 2016 season,  
LLS mission updates, and fundraising ideas.  

Attendance is FREE for all with a complementary dinner, cash bar, & 50/50 raffle!  
 

Please RSVP by Friday, April 1 to Paige Hazelgrove  
at Paige.Hazelgrove@lls.org or 804.774.2260.   

 
 

Mark Your Calendar for the  
2016 Southern Chesapeake Leukemia  

Cup Regatta Kickoff!   

EARLY JUNE RACING OPPORTUNITIES 
ON THE SOUTHERN CHESAPEAKE

Southern Bay Race Week - kickoff June 2nd with 
racing from June 3rd through June 5th - This year 
there will be four divisions for racers – PHRF, One-
Design, Cruising, and Multihull. Regatta headquarters 
are at Hampton Yacht Club. http://www.yachtscoring.
com/emenu.cfm?eID=1547 and www.hamptonyc.com or 
contact Lin McCarthy at (757) 850-4225, email mcbear@
earthlink.net 

Norfolk Harborfest Challenge – Part of the 40th 
Norfolk Harborfest Festival (June 8th through June 
12th) -- Skippers Meeting and check-in at Norfolk Yacht 
and Country Club on the evening of Wednesday, June 8th 
and racing on Thursday, June 9th). https://festevents.
org/norfolkharborfestchallengeregatta/ or contact Lin 
McCarthy at (757) 850-4225, email mcbear@earthlink.
net. This may be the only time you and your crew will 
be among tall ships in a Parade of Sail on the Elizabeth 
River – enjoy!

OPTI DONATED TO DELTAVILLE 
MARITIME MUSEUM FOR FBYC EXHIBIT

This spring visitors to the Deltaville 
Maritime Museum will see some 
familiar history on display among 
the nautical history of the area.   
Club historian Jere Dennison and 
several other volunteers have 
been working with the Deltaville 
Maritime Museum to include an 

exhibit on Fishing Bay Yacht Club that will include pictures, 
stories and other artifacts like an Opti and even one of 
old Club signs.

On March 11, an Opti donated by Luke and Logan Hayes 
was set up at the Deltaville Maritime Museum by Mark 
Hayes and Doug Bendura.  The boat is a 1981-1982 Opti 
built at the North Carolina Maritime Museum and used in 
their junior program until 2005 when it was bought by 
the Hayes family. Luke and Logan both learned to sail on 
the boat and it was used at FBYC through junior week in 
2015. Today it became a permanent part of the Deltaville 
Maritime Museum FBYC exhibit.

As this exhibit comes together, the membership will have 
an opportunity to inaugurate this display and express 
their gratitude to the Deltaville Maritime Museum on 
Saturday, May 28 from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m.

Opti Donated to Deltaville Maritime Museum for 
FBYC Exhibit

This spring visitors to the Deltaville Maritime Museum will see some familiar history on display 
among the nautical history of the area.  Club historian Jere Dennison and several other volunteers 
have been working with the Deltaville Maritime Museum to include an exhibit on Fishing Bay Yacht 
Club that will include pictures, stories and other artifacts like an Opti and even one of old club signs. 

On March 11, an Opti donated by Luke and Logan Hayes was set up at the Deltaville Maritime 
Museum by Mark Hayes and Doug Bendura.  The boat is a 1981-1982 Opti built at the North 
Carolina Maritime Museum and used in their junior program until 2005 when it was bought by the 
Hayes family. Luke and Logan both learned to sail on the boat and it was used at FBYC through 
junior week in 2015. Today it became a permanent part of the Deltaville Maritime Museum FBYC 
exhibit.

As this exhibit comes together, the membership will have an opportunity to inaugurate this display 
and express their gratitude to the Deltaville Maritime Museum on Saturday, May 28 from 6 p.m. to 8 
p.m.

 

OPENING DAY
Regatta, Blessing of the Fleet, and Dinner

Saturday, April 9, 2016

Welcome all racers, cruisers, their families, and 
guests to this family-friendly event to kick-start a 
great year of sailing.

A great tradition at Fishing Bay Yacht Club, Opening 
Day begins with an Offshore Regatta. Following the 
Regatta, join the Club’s Chaplain for our “Blessing 
of the Fleet,” one of the best traditional events of 
the year. The bar at Ric’s Place will open at 5 p.m. 
The blessing will be held at 5:30 p.m. Dinner will be 
served at 6 p.m. (tickets available on the website: 
www.fbyc.net), with live entertainment starting at 
6:30 p.m.

Contact Paul Wash with questions or to volunteer - 
paul.wash@webnext.net

Special Notices 

 

OPENING DAY 
Regatta, Blessing of the Fleet, and Dinner 

Saturday, April 9, 2016 

Welcome all racers, cruisers, their families, and guests to this family-friendly event to kick-start 
a great year of sailing. 

A great tradition at Fishing Bay Yacht Club, Opening Day begins with an 
Offshore Regatta. Following the Regatta, join the Club's Chaplain for our "Blessing of the Fleet," 
one of the best traditional events of the year. The bar at Ric's Place will open at 5 p.m. The 
blessing will be held at 5:30 p.m. Dinner will be served at 6 p.m. (tickets available on the 
website: www.fbyc.net), with live entertainment starting at 6:30 p.m. 

Contact Paul Wash for questions or to volunteer - paul.wash@webnext.net

 

Please join the Leukemia & Lymphoma Society 
for the 18th Annual Southern Chesapeake 

Leukemia Cup Regatta Kickoff

Wednesday, April 6, 6:30 p.m.
Hardywood Brewery

2408 Ownby Lane · Richmond, Virginia 23220

Come meet Gary Jobson and catch up with your fellow sailors!
We will be sharing new and exciting initiatives for the 2016 

season, LLS mission updates, and fundraising ideas.

Attendance is FREE for all with a complementary 
dinner, cash bar, & 50/50 raffle!

RSVP by Friday, April 1 to Paige Hazelgrove at 
Paige.Hazelgrove@lls.org or 804.774.2260



ADULT SAILING / RACING
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J/70 SPEED CLINIC 
WITH ALLAN TERHUNE

Fishing Bay Yacht Club Adult 
Sailing program is pleased 
to host a J/70 speed clinic 
on Sunday April 10 at 
Fishing Bay Yacht Club. Our 
clinic instructor will be Allan 
Terhune of Quantum Sails. 
Allan will join us to discuss 
rig tune, boat preperation, 
speed tips and more. The 

onshore instruction will begin 
at 10 a.m. followed by on 

the water practice session and concluding with debrief 
session and social around 12:30 p.m. Everyone is 
welcome. We are encouraging all boats to be rigged and 
ready with crew in attendance at 10 a.m. Please contact 
Matt Braun at matt.braun@thalhimer.com to RSVP by 
April 6. Feel free to contact Matt or Adult Sailing Director 
Karen Soule karen.soule@gmail.com with any questions 
or comments.

Terhune’s one design sailing resume is impressive with 
a J/22 World Championship to his credit as well as 11 
North American Championships including the Lightning, 
Flying Scot and Thistle classes. Terhune has also turned 
in top performances in the Etchells, J/80 and J/70 
classes. In 2007, Terhune was awarded US Sailing’s One 
Design Leadership Award and named Rolex Yachtsman of 
the Year Finalist in 2008 and 2013.

Adult Sailing 

J/70 Speed Clinic with Allan Terhune 

Fishing Bay Yacht Club Adult Sailing program is pleased to host a J/70 speed clinic on Sunday April 
10, 2016 at Fishing Bay Yacht Club. Our clinic instructor will be Allan Terhune of Quantum Sails. 
Allan will join us to discuss rig tune, boat preperation, speed tips and more. The onshore instruction 
will begin at 10 a.m. followed by on the water practice session and concluding with debrief session 
and social around 12:30 p.m.. Eveyone is welcome. We are encouraging all boats to be rigged and 
ready with crew in attendance at 10 a.m.. Please contact Matt Braun at matt.braun@thalhimer.com 
to RSVP by April 6, 2016. Feel free to contact Matt or Adult Sailing Director Karen Soule 
karen.soule@gmail.com with any questions or comments. 

Allan Terhune joins Quantum as Global One Design Director.  

Courtesy photo.

Terhune’s one design sailing resume is impressive with a J/22 World Championship to his credit as 
well as eleven North American Championships including the Lightning, Flying Scot and Thistle 
classes. Terhune has also turned in top performances in the Etchells, J/80 and J/70 classes. In 
2007, Terhune was awarded US Sailing’s One Design Leadership Award and named Rolex 
Yachtsman of the Year Finalist in 2008 and 2013. 

 

Allan Terhune joins Quantum 
as Global One Design Director. 
Courtesy photo.

THIS ONE’S FOR YOU

We belong to the most fantastic yacht Club on the bay—
bar none!  Where else can you:

•	 Learn a skill and live a lifestyle
•	 Hone those competitive instincts
•	 Develop life-long friends
•	 And raise your children to do all of the above?

But sometimes, for many good reasons, we get focused 
on just one, singular aspect of our life at FBYC. When was 
the last time a cruiser jumped aboard a one-design and 
crossed the finish line ahead of the fleet? Have your junior 
sailors ever said they wanted to go search for dolphins 
instead of sailing alone in an Opti? Have you ever skipped 

a long-distance cruise because you needed more crew to 
sail through the night?  

This isn’t a problem. It’s an opportunity to branch out 
and experience all the different activities, people and 
programs that make FBYC such an important part of our 
lives. That’s the goal of the Adult Sailing Program—to 
encourage members to get involved in a wide variety of 
activities, instead of just one or two. It strengthens our 
Club, expands our knowledge…and most importantly… 
increases our fun together.

I’ll be reaching out to all our members over the next few 
months, asking what you’d like to do that you normally 
don’t. Want to go on an overnight cruise to Yapps Cove? 
Let me know.  Want to learn how to rescue a HOB? (that’s 
husband overboard!) Let’s practice together. Want to 
know what ginger beer makes the best Dark ‘n Stormies? 
We’ve got a recipe for that.

We’ve all got our “anchors” set somewhere in the Club. 
Yet it’s always good to drop them in new waters from time 
to time.

Is there something new you’d like to do? Let me know and 
we’ll explore new anchorages together.  
karen.soule@gmail.com

AN INSIDER’S VIEW OF KEY WEST 
RACE WEEK 2016 ABOARD WICKED

Key West Race Week, hosted by Storm Trysail Club, 
took place January 17-22, 2016.  It was a wet and wild 
week of top class boats competing in four Divisions on 
the Coke bottle green waters of Key West. With weather 
conditions described by Commander Weather as “juicy 
and unstable,” it was just that. Predictions of 8 knots to 
15 knots fell short; in reality 20+ knot breezes with close, 
steep chop seas were the norm for the week. Four courses 
of 130 boats participated. Hailing ports sounded more 
like a fast-paced trip around the globe than a typical local 
regatta. California to Virginia, Brazil to Massachusetts, 
Russia to Italy and many ports in between. 

Race Course 1 consisted of Maxi 72, IRC1, IRC2 and 
J/111. FBYC member Carrie Russell crewed aboard 
WICKED, a J/111 South Dartmouth Massachusetts 
boat, dark green hull #30, owned and skippered by 



FLYING SCOTS IN EUSTIS 
GREAT START TO 2016!

In case you didn’t know, Flying Scots are huge in Florida! 
In fact, this past February John Wake and Rob Whittemore 
attended a 41-boat weekend regatta at Lake Eustis, 
northwest of Orlando. 

We have been heading down to Florida the past few years 
to participate in as many events in the District’s series of 
events that runs throughout the winter. Not only do these 
trips allow an escape from the cold, but we get to race 
against some of the top teams in the class with whom we 
also have become great friends. 

After a tricky first day, we were sitting in 14th place. 
Sunday was better as we ended the regatta with a 2nd 
and a 6th, which was good enough for 2nd for the day 
and moved us up to 10th for the event. While we missed 
the podium, we were able to get back out on the water 
against great completion and catch up with some great 
friends. It was a great way to kick off our 2016 season!! 

2016 is a big year for the Flying Scot fleet at FBYC! 
As you may have heard, Fishing Bay is hosting the Wife 
Husband Championship, June 11-12. A team from as far 
away as Texas has already registered! This event, which is 
one of four sanctioned championships in the Flying Scot 
class, is truly a unique event and one not to be missed! If 
you are looking for a boat, please reach out to John Wake 
or Rob Whittemore. We know some good boats that are 
currently for sale. 

Interesting in learning more about the Scot? On 
Saturday, April 30, our Flying Scot fleet will be offering 
a program for anyone interested in learning about the 
Flying Scot. Participants will be given an overview of 
the boat on land and a chance to crew on one with an 
experienced skipper. This will be a low-key way to try out 
a Flying Scot. 

Come join the fun this coming season!!
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RACING

Doug Curtiss. The New England-based crew, with ample 
seamanship experience and good nature, made for a 
fun week. Stu Johnston, brother of FBYC member Drake 
Johnston, was aboard along with other stellar sailors 
regular to the WICKED crew. The crew gelled as the week 
progressed. Team work, the ever important piece of the 
racing sailor’s puzzle, along with rig tune and tactics 
made for daily learning opportunities. It was a fantastic 
experience with solid people and a splendid venue. Big 
or small regattas, crew advice is the same: show up 
prepared, on time and with a winning attitude and you will 
be asked back.

Of course, showing up with bottle of Russell small batch 
bourbon, Hubs peanuts may have been helpful too...on to 
the NOODS!

Racing

An Insider’s View of Key West Race Week 2016 Aboard WICKED 

Key West Race Week, hosted by Storm Trysail Club, took place January 17-22, 2016.  It was a 
wet and wild week of top class boats competing in four Divisions on the Coke bottle green 
waters of Key West. With weather conditions described by Commander Weather as "juicy and 
unstable," it was just that. Predictions of 8 knots to15 knots fell short; in reality 20+ knot breezes 
with close, steep chop seas were the norm for the week. Four courses of 130 boats participated. 
Hailing ports sounded more like a fast-paced trip around the globe than a typical local regatta. 
California to Virginia, Brazil to Massachusetts, Russia to Italy and many ports in between.  

Race Course 1 consisted of Maxi 72, IRC1, IRC2 and J/111. FBYC member Carrie Russell 
crewed aboard WICKED, a J/111 South Dartmouth Massachusetts boat, dark green hull #30, 
owned and skippered by Doug Curtiss. The New England-based crew, with ample seamanship 
experience and good nature, made for a fun week. Stu Johnston, brother of FBYC member 
Drake Johnston, was aboard along with other stellar sailors regular to the WICKED crew. The 
crew gelled as the week progressed. Team work, the ever important piece of the racing sailor's 
puzzle, along with rig tune and tactics made for daily learning opportunities. It was a fantastic 
experience with solid people and a splendid venue. Big or small regattas, crew advice is the 
same: show up prepared, on time and with a winning attitude and you will be asked back. 

Of course, showing up with bottle of Russell small batch bourbon, Hubs peanuts may have been 
helpful too...on to the NOODS! 
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Photo credit: Doug Curtiss 

Photo Credit: Sarah Proctor
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41 Scots on the starting line. Photo credit: Randall Moring

Flying Scots in Eustis – Great start to 2016! 
 
In case you didn’t know, Flying Scots are huge in Florida! In fact, this past February John Wake 
and Rob Whittemore attended a 41‐boat weekend regatta at Lake Eustis, northwest of Orlando.  
 

 
41 Scots on the starting line. Photo credit: Randall Moring. 
 
We have been heading down to Florida the past few years to participate in as many events in 
the District’s series of events that runs throughout the winter. Not only do these trips allow an 
escape from the cold, but we get to race against some of the top teams in the class with whom 
we also have become great friends.  
 
After a tricky first day, we were sitting in 14th place. Sunday was better as we ended the regatta 
with a 2nd and a 6th, which was good enough for 2nd for the day and moved us up to 10th for the 
event. While we missed the podium, we were able to get back out on the water against great 
completion  and  catch  up  with  some  great  friends.  It  was  a  great  way  to  kick  off  our  2016 
season!!  
 
2016  is  a  big  year  for  the  Flying  Scot  fleet  at  FBYC!  As  you may  have  heard,  Fishing  Bay  is 
hosting  the Wife Husband Championship,  June 11‐ 12. A  team from as  far away as Texas has 
already registered! This event, which is one of four sanctioned championships in the Flying Scot 
class,  is  truly a unique event and one not  to be missed!  If  you are  looking  for a boat, please 
reach out to John Wake or Rob Whittemore. We know some good boats that are currently for 
sale.  
 
Interesting in learning more about the Scot? On Saturday, April 30, our Flying Scot fleet will be 
offering a program for anyone interested in learning about the Flying Scot. Participants will be 
given  an  overview  of  the  boat  on  land  and  a  chance  to  crew  on  one  with  an  experienced 
skipper. This will be a low‐key way to try out a Flying Scot. 
 
Come join the fun this coming season!!  
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RACING

DAVIS ISLAND YACHT CLUB QUANTUM 
J70 WINTER SERIES 2015-16

The J/70 fleet is experiencing historic growth and this 
shows with well attended regattas at many venues from 
coast to coast. Just three and a half years after delivering 
hull # 2 to Fishing Bay Yacht Club as a demo boat, J-boats 
is expecting to deliver hull #1000 this spring. Our own 
Fleet 5 continues to grow with the addition of a talented 

team lead by Holly Graf (Spice). Several teams have 
continued the tradition of going south for the winter Noel 
Clinard Team (Loonatictu), Matt Braun (E.L.E.) and Holly 
(Spice) competed in the Davis Island Yacht Club Winter 
Series from December to February. While the Troutman 
family (Pied Piper) continues their time in the spotlight 
with more notoriety and stellar finishes in this talent heavy 
fleet at Key West Race Week, Charleston Race Week, 
J/70 North American Championship and J/70 Worlds in 
Rochelle, France.  

Davis Island Yacht Club has done its part in keeping 
winter sailing at capacity by offering one of sailing’s best 
regatta values. This is the third year of a series that has 
grown in stature and popularity. This year DIYC has been 
the home base for 50 boats and 71 top teams from early 
December through February. Davis Island Yacht Club is 
known as the “sailingest club in the south.” This year’s 
series offered the best of all conditions in a total of 18 
races with wind ranging from 6 knots to 30 knots.

Bermuda High Party
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JUNIOR

FBYC JUNIORS DOMINATE 
2015 CBYRA HIGH POINT AWARDS! 

On Saturday, March 5, the Maryland Yacht Club hosted 
the 2015 CBYRA High Point Awards, with FBYC Juniors 
winning 18 of 43 awards! Over 346 sailors competed 
in 28 regattas and our sailors shined.

Our Opti Team had seven of the top 15 sailors including 
Top Overall Opti winner Benton Amthor and Opti Blue 
winner Guthrie Braun with Madeline Amthor as the number 
3 Opti Girl. 

The laser team was equally as impressive with 7 of the 
top 15 overall sailors as well! Garret Levy was FBYC’s top 
finisher in 3rd place and Amanda Almany was the number 
3 girl.

Other award winners included:
•	 Overall Opti (top 10 awarded): 1) Benton Amthor, 3) 

Nathan Smith, 4) Boyd Bragg, 5) Guthrie Braun, 7) 
John Vail 

•	 Opti White (top 5 awarded): 3) Reed McAllister
•	 Opti Blue (top 10 awarded): 1) Guthrie Braun, 2) John 

Vail, 4) Josh Bendura, 10) Ren Moody
•	 Opti Girls (top 3 awarded): 3) Madeline Amthor
•	 Laser Radial (top 10 awarded): 3) Garret Levy, 5) 

Trent Levy, 7) Luke Hayes, 9) Jed Londrey
•	 Laser Girls (top 3 awarded): Amanda Almany

Way to go Juniors!

FBYC Juniors Dominate 2015 CBYR High Point Awards! 

Joshua Bendura and Ren Moody at 2015 CBYR High Point awards  

On Saturday, March 5, the Maryland Yacht Club hosted the 2015 CBYRA High 
Point Awards, with FBYC Juniors winning 18 of 43 awards! Over 346 sailors 
competed in 28 regattas and our sailors shined. 

Our Opti Team had seven of the top 15 sailors including top overall Opti winner 
Benton Amthor and Opti Blue winner Guthrie Braun with Madeline Amthor as the 
number 3 Opti Girl.

The laser team was equally as impressive with 7 of the top 15 overall sailors as 
well! Garret Levy was FBYC’s top finisher in 3rd place and Amanda Almany was 
the number 3 girl. 

Other award winners included: 
 Overall Opti (top 10 awarded): 1) Benton Amthor, 3) Nathan Smith, 4) 

Boyd Bragg, 5) Guthrie Braun, 7) John Vail
 Opti White ( top 5 awarded): 3) Reed McAllister 
 Opti Blue ( top 10 awarded): 1) Guthrie Braun, 2) John Vail, 4) Josh 

Bendura, 10) Ren Moody 
 Opti Girls (top 3 awarded): 3) Madeline Amthor 
 Laser Radial (top 10 awarded): 3) Garrett Levy, 5) Trent Levy, 7) Luke 

Hayes, 9) Jed Londrey 
 Laser Girls (top 3 awarded): Amanda Almany 

Way to go Juniors! 

Joshura Bendura and Ren Moody at 2015 CBYRA High Point Awards.

2016 JUNIOR COACHES ANNOUNCED

Fishing Bay Yacht Club is excited to announce its 2016 
professional coaching staff! Once again, we will have 
world-class coaches with a breadth of experience as 
both racers and coaches. They have more than 40 years 
of combined coaching experience. Four  are returning, 
with our Head Coach, Tomas (“Tommy”) Dietrich, in 
his third season at FBYC! Three of our coaches grew up 
in the Junior program. They will be led by Head Coach 
Tommy, who is himself a National and South American 
Champion!

SUMMER COACHES

TOMAS (Tommy) DIETRICH 
- HEAD COACH & OPTIMIST 
RACE TEAM COACH Tommy is 
a professional coach and sailor 
from Rosario, Argentina.   His 
coaching career has taken him 

throughout Argentina and South America, and he has 
served as a coach for the New Zealand Opti National 
Team and for the LISOT team in Newport, Rhode Island. 
Most recently, Tommy was tactician on Pied Piper in its 
21st place finish at the 2016 Key West Race Week. 

TOMAS (Tommy) 
PELLEJERO - 
LASER  RACE TEAM COACH 
Tomas is a professional coach 
and international sailor from 
Rosario, Argentina and is 
returning for his second season 

at FBYC as coach of the Laser Race Team. Tom is currently 
ranked 73rd out of 934 international qualifying Laser 
sailors in the world! He began coaching as a teen, and 
served as coach of the Yacht Club Rosario Laser Travel 
Team in 2011, 2012 and 2013.

FRANCISCO RENNA - 
OPTIMIST RACE TEAM 
COACH Francisco is a 
professional sailor and coach 
from Buenos Aires, Argentina. 
In 2014 he won the Sunfish 

World Championships in Arapahoe, North Carolina. He 
is now sailing an Olympic Campaign in the Laser class 
looking forward to Tokyo 2020 Olympic Games.

2016 COACHES 

Fishing Bay Yacht Club is excited to announce its 2016 professional coaching 
staff! Once again, we will have world-class coaches with a breadth of experience 
as both racers and coaches. They have more than 40 years of combined 
coaching experience. Four are returning, with our Head Coach, Tomas 
("Tommy") Dietrich, in his third season at FBYC! Three of our coaches grew up in 
the Junior program. They will be led by Head Coach Tommy, who is himself a 
National and South American Champion! 

SUMMER COACHES 

TOMAS DIETRICH - HEAD COACH & OPTIMIST RACE TEAM COACH 

We are extremely excited to welcome Tommy back for his third year at FBYC! In 
2016 he will serve as both Head Coach and Opti Race Team Coach. 

Tommy is a professional coach and sailor from Rosario, Argentina.  He began 
sailing at age 7 and made the Argentina National Opti Team at age 10, 
represented Argentina at the 2002 Opti North Americans in Bermuda, where he 
finished second in his division, and won his division at the 2002 Argentina Opti 
Nationals. Tommy has gone on to an outstanding career racing in everything 
from Optis to J/70s to offshore ocean racers. He was trimmer for the FBYC 
entry Pied Piper, skippered by FBYC junior sailor Gannon Troutman, which 
finished 5th in the 54 boat J/70 fleet at the 2015 Key West Race Week and 15th 
out of 78 boats at the J/70 World Championships. Most recently, Tommy was 
tactician on Pied Piper  in its 21st place finish at the 2016 Key West Race Week.

Argentina at the Opti North Americans. Highlights of his finishes in international 
competition include: 2015 - 2nd at the Laser South American Championship 
(Brazil); 2014 - 2nd at the South American Beach Games (Venezuela); 2011 -
  1st  Junior at ARG Laser Nationals; 2011 - 1st Junior at the Laser South 
American Championship (Uruguay); 2011 - 8th at the ILCA Junior Laser Worlds 
(France); 2010 - 2nd Junior Lightning Worlds (Ecuador)(with Tomas 
Dietrich); 2009 - 2nd ISAF Laser Youth Worlds (Brazil); 2009 - 1st junior at the 
Laser ARG Nationals (Argentina); 2008 - 2nd junior at the Laser South American 
Championship (Argentina). 

He began coaching as a teen, and served as coach of the Yacht Club Rosario 
Laser Travel Team in 2011, 2012 and 2013. 

FRANCISCO RENNA - OPTIMIST RACE TEAM COACH 

Francisco is a professional sailor and coach from Buenos Aires, Argentina. He 
started sailing at age 6 in the Cadet Class and at the age of 8 he was already 
racing in the Optimist where he represented Argentina in 4 South American 
Championships, one European Championship, one North American 
Championship, two World Championships and many other regattas. His more 
outstanding results in the Optimist Class are his Two-Time Team Racing World 
Champion Titles (Spain, 2003 & Switzerland, 2005) and the Junior European 
Champion title (Portugal, 2002). 

His coaching career has taken him throughout Argentina and South America, and 
he has served as a coach for the New Zealand Opti National Team and for the 
LISOT team in Newport, Rhode Island. 

Tommy is completing his degree in law at the Catholic University of Argentina.

TOMAS PELLEJERO - LASER RACE TEAM COACH 

Tomas is a professional coach and international sailor from Rosario, Argentina 
and is returning for his second season at FBYC as coach of the Laser Race 
Team. Tom is currently ranked 73rd out of 934 international qualifying Laser 
sailors in the world! 

Tomas began sailing at age 7, and currently competes internationally in the 
Laser Full Rig. He first competed internationally at age 13, representing 
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CLAIRE LENNARZ -
DEVELOPMENT TEAM 
COACH Claire is returning for
her second season at FBYC, 
after having grown up in our 
program! She will be attending 

the University of Virginia School of Architecture in the fall 
of 2016. Claire has been recognized by FBYC with the Up 
and Coming Trophy in 2008, and the Becca’s Boat Trophy 
in 2012 and 2014 as the outstanding junior female sailor. 
She has also volunteered as an instructor during Junior 
Week, teaching beginning sailors.

ERIC ROOS - 
DEVELOPMENT TEAM 
COACH Eric is returning for
his second season at FBYC, is 
a rising college sophomore at 
William & Mary and has sailed 

and competed at FBYC since attending FBYC’s Y-Camp at 
age 7! He raced for a total of eight years on the Opti and 
Laser Race Teams.

JED LONDREY
DEVELOPMENT TEAM COACH 
Jed is a rising freshman at 
Washington and Lee University. 
He has been a part of the FBYC 
Junior Week sailing program 

since the age of 7 and has been on the FBYC race team 
for six years. He was awarded The Henry F. Hutcheson Jr. 
Memorial Trophy and The Young Salt Trophy in 2011 as 
well as the Junior Competition Trophy in 2012

SPRING AND FALL COACH

BOB LIPPINCOTT - SPRING 
OPTI & LASER RACE TEAM 
COACH  Lippincott began his 
coaching career at FBYC! He first 
coached as a CIT for Beginners 
during Junior Week in 2008. During 

college, he competed as a full-time skipper all four years 
in the New England Intercollegiate Sailing Association 
(NEISA), which is one of the most competitive districts in 
all of college sailing. Bob now campaigns a Star and has 
qualified to attend the 2016 Star World Championship in 
Miami, Florida (April 7-17, 2016). He currently coaches at 
FBYC in the fall and spring, and is the Head Opti Racing 
Coach at TAYC in the summer months.

CRUISE INTO SPRING

The first cruise of the 2016 
season will be to the Mathews 
Yacht Club, coinciding with 
their opening day “Flag Raising” 
ceremony on Saturday, April 
30. The event will feature dinner 

and dancing after the opening ceremonies and requires 
a coat and tie. Mathews Yacht Club is just a short sail 
from Fishing Bay, providing an ideal “shakedown” for 
the first cruise of the year. Stutts Creek offers a good 
anchorage, and slips will also be available at the Club. 
Plan to join cruisers for cocktails at Fannie’s House on 
Friday night, and depart for a pleasant sail on Saturday. 
The MYC restaurant also serves a great Sunday brunch, 
which can be enjoyed prior to the return sail to FBYC on 
Sunday. Make your reservations early at www.fbyc.net or 
contact John Koedel Jr. at jkoedel@hotmail.com or call 
(804) 776-6168.

Our second cruise of the season, May 13-15, will visit to 
the quaint, historic town of Onancock on Virginia’s Eastern 
Shore. This cruise will be preceded by dinner at Fannie’s 
House on Thursday night, May 12th, beginning at 6 p.m. 
The sailing will begin on Friday with the Chesapeake Bay 
crossing, and you may choose to reserve a slip at the 
Onancock Wharf and Marina, or you may anchor out 
nearby. However be aware that the water is shallow once 
you get beyond the main channel. We plan to stay for 
two nights and to sail back across the Bay on Sunday 
morning. Register at www.fbyc.net. Contact: George 
and Frances Sadler at georgeosadler@gmail.com or call 
(757) 481-4322 (H), (757) 343-9890 (C).

We have multiple events 
planned for June, including a 
short distance weekend trip 
to Urbanna for the Arts in the 
Middle Festival, an extended 
Chesapeake Bay Summer 
Cruise, a long weekend cruise to 

Cape Charles, and for the offshore cruisers, a month-plus 
New England Summer Cruise! Planning information for 
these trips is on the Events>Cruising tab on the website.

He then moved to the 420 class and many other classes as well such as the 470, 
Laser Radial, Laser Standard, Sunfish, F-18, J-24, S33 and SOTO 40. 

In 2014 he won the Sunfish world Championship in Arapahoe, North Carolina. He 
is now sailing an Olympic Campaign in the Laser class looking forward to Tokyo 
2020 Olympic Games. 

CLAIRE LENNARZ - DEVELOPMENT TEAM COACH 

Claire is returning for her second season at FBYC, after having grown up in our 
program! She will be attending the University of Virginia School of Architecture in 
the fall of 2016. She is a life-long sailor, and learned to sail while cruising on her 
parents’ Cal 33; and began sailing at FBYC in Opti Kids at age 6. At age 9 she 
was a member of the inaugural season of the Opti Development Team, and 
never looked back! Claire raced on the Opti Development Team in 2008 and 
2009, the Opti Race Team from 2010 to 2012, and the Laser Race Team from 
2013 to 2014; where she was coached both years by Gabriel Moran. During her 
time at FBYC she has raced in major regattas from Canada to Florida, and has 
recorded many top finishes. She finished 2nd in the Girls' Division in the 2014 
CBYRA High Points for the Laser Radial. 

Claire has been recognized by FBYC with the Up and Coming Trophy in 2008, 
and the Becca’s Boat Trophy in 2012 and 2014 as the outstanding junior female 
sailor. She has also volunteered as an instructor during Junior Week, teaching 
beginning sailors.  

ERIC ROOS - DEVELOPMENT TEAM COACH 

Eric is returning for his second season at FBYC, is a rising college sophomore at 
William & Mary and has sailed and competed at FBYC since attending FBYC’s 
Y-Camp at age 7! He raced for a total of eight years on the Opti and Laser Race 
Teams; the last three under the tutelage of Gabriel Moran. He won the 2014 
MASSA Cressy Singlehanded Qualifier for the Laser Full Rig in New York, which 
qualified him for the National Finals in Bellingham, Washington, where he 
finished 14th. He also qualified for the finals in 2013, finishing 11th. Other 
noteworthy finishes in Lasers include a 3rd at the Commonwealth of Virginian 
Junior Championship in 2014, the Sportsmanship Award at the 2014 
Chesapeake Bay Junior Olympics; and 2nd at the 2013 Virginia Governor’s Cup.

JED LONDREY - DEVELOPMENT TEAM COACH 

Jed is a rising freshman at Washington and Lee University. He has been a part of 
the FBYC Junior Week sailing program since the age of seven. Furthermore, he 
has been on the FBYC race team for six years. During his Opti days he received 
1st place in the Bronze Fleet in the 2011 Layline Nationals that was held by 
FBYC. He was also named the CBYRA High Point Champion in 2011, and he 
placed 2nd in 2012. He was awarded The Henry F. Hutcheson Jr. Memorial 
Trophy and The Young Salt Trophy in 2011 as well as the Junior Competition 
Trophy in 2012. During his two summers racing in a Laser Radial, he placed 6th 
in the Silver Fleet at the 2015 Laser U.S. National Championship.  

SPRING AND FALL COACH 

BOB LIPPINCOTT - SPRING OPTI & LASER RACE TEAM COACH  

Lippincott began his coaching career at FBYC! He first coached as a CIT for 
Beginners during Junior Week in 2008. 

Lippincott attended Salve Regina University from 2010-2014 and competed as a 
full-time skipper all four years in the New England Intercollegiate Sailing 
Association (NEISA), which is one of the most competitive districts in all of 
college sailing. Lippincott sailed a wide variety of boats while living in Newport, 
Rhode Island from just about everything including double-handed dinghies such 
as 420s, FJs, Tech Dinghies, Larks, Fire-Flies; to keelboats such as Colgate 26s, 
Ynglings, and Stars; and finally to single-handed dinghies for example, the Laser. 

Following in his family’s tradition, he now campaigns a Star and has qualified to 
attend the 2016 Star World Championship in Miami, Florida (April 7-17, 2016). 
Lippincott currently coaches at FBYC in the fall and spring, and is the Head Opti 
Racing Coach at TAYC in the summer months. 



CRANEFIELD
Offers Sought

Exquisitely designed 3-story brick home prominently situated 
on 4.76 acres at the end of a country lane with dramatic 
water views.  450’ feet of frontage along the Ware River with 
approximately 5 feet MLW at the dock. Detached garage with 
guest quarters above.

Country Living in Virginia

frankhardy.com
Each Office is Independently Owned and Operated.

417 Park St. Charlottesville VA, 22902
   t: 434.296.0134      f: 434.296.9730
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Neena Rodgers 
Realtor, ABR
804-436-2326
Neena@chesapeakebaygroup.com
www.chesapeakebaygroup.com

Deborah Rowzee,  
Realtor/Staging Specialist
804-724-1312
debrowzee@gmail.com 
www.chesapeakebaygroup.com

First Offering…
Offering Some of the Best Water Views in Mariners Point ~ Very Deep Water Channel  

& Deeded Deep Water Slip ~ First Floor End Unit with Open Floor Plan

Beautifully situated on waterfront point in 
Mariners Point. Bright & Open 1st floor Unit 
with spacious waterside covered deck boasting 

BIG Piankatank River & Creek views!  
Lovely Master Suite opens to private deck 

with glorious water views. Deeded Deep Water 
Boat Slip on protected harbor of Wilton Creek 

known as the ‘Hurricane Hole.’

IsaBell K. Horsley 
Real Estate, Ltd.
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FBYC TRADEWINDS

FOR SALE: 2014 HAULMARK BOX TRAILER 6x12 $3,250 
(new $5,400). And  racing condition Opti: 2012 ZOUM RACER 
with bazooka tube & 2 J-Blue, 1 J-Red & 2 Quantum sails. 
$2,450 Contact Franck Picard at: franck.picard@gmail.com or 
call 862.400.1745

Annapolis Yacht Sales has served  
Chesapeake Bay boaters for over 60 years. 

With offices in Deltaville, Annapolis,  
Kent Island and Virginia Beach, we cover the Bay.

Beneteau Sail • Beneteau Power • Lagoon Catamarans • Edgewater • Steiger Craft

274 Buck’s View Lane • Deltaville, Virginia • In Deltaville Marina on Jackson Creek
Phone 804.776.7575 • www.annapolisyachtsales.com

Deltaville. Boating Capital of the Chesapeake

DELTAVILLE DEALER DAYS  May 7 & 8 10am-4pm

MAGNOLIA, C. 1700 ~ EAST RIVER 

Magnolia, one of Mathews, VA’s earliest homes with 51± acres and 
1,100 feet shoreline on East River. Beautiful 2½ story early 
planter’s house, attached old schoolhouse, river room/kitchen 
additions. Totally upgraded systems. Cottage, 2.5-bay carriage 
house with loft. Large barn with 2 equine stalls, paddock. Spring 
fed pond. Two deep water slips. VA Garden Week Tour 2013. 

Frank Johnson 
(804) 815-8722 

FrankJohnson01@verizon.net 

Elizabeth Johnson 
(804) 240-5909 

Elizabeth@VaBayHomes.com 

www.VaBayHomes.com 
16945 General Puller Hwy., Deltaville, VA 23043 

FOR SALE: Marinco Y-Adaptor.   50A shore to two 30A boat, 
125V. Used less than one season.  New $250, sell $150. West 
Marine Premium Bosun’s Chair.   Used once.   New $175, sell 
$95. West Marine High Seas tall cruising boots.  Size 10.  Never 
used.  New $70, sell $25. Diesel fuel jerry can.  $10. Contact 
Mark Hathaway 804.350.4545.

FOR SALE: 35 pound Manson Supreme anchor, galvanized for 
sale.  In very good condition.  Asking $150. Contact Ron McCoy 
at 757-633-7826, or home at 757-867-9275 or my email:   
r-mccoy1@verizon.net

FOR SALE: S&S-Designed 1988 Tartan 40 “Nereid” Well-
equipped and well-loved performance cruiser. Fairly new carbon 
main and jib, 2 spinnakers, bottom racing slick 44-Hp Universal 
diesel, reverse cycle A/C, recent Garmin electronics incl. new 
Autopilot. $110,000 Contact: Eric Powers 804-363-5553 eric.
powers@cardno.com

WANTED: The Deltaville Maritime Museum is seeking boat and 
car donations. All proceeds benefit museum and park programs 
and future development.

FOR RENT: Spacious Stove Point cottage on Fishing Bay. 
4 BR, 3 full baths, plus detached guest house with bedroom and 
full bath. Pool and new dock, magnificent sunsets!  $1800/wk, 
plus $100 cleaning fee; $6500/month. Contact Nancy Potts: 
860-767-2991 (home), 860.395.6451 (cell), or email: 
nancy.potts48@gmail.com

FOR RENT: Deltaville House for Rent - exactly One Mile 
to FBYC - Completely renovated 2 story, 4 bed/3 bath home 
One Mile Walk/Bike/Ride to FBYC. Designed to comfortably 
accommodate two 3/4/5 person families, with a suite upstairs 
and a suite down. Available all weeks in August and Sep/, except 
Labor Day Weekend. Weekly rate is $1,250 in Aug and $1,000 
in Sep. No cleaning fees. Address is 153 Kennardstown Rd. 

Contact Mike Toms. Cell: 540.748.0174 
Email: mtoms@aol.com

FOR RENT: Jackson Creek Harbour 
Condo for rent -  1st Floor Flat ( All 
one level), 2 bedrooms-large King and 
Twins/2 baths; Open kitchen, living 
room and dining room; Screened-in 
porch with views of Jackson Creek. Pool 
and Dock slip included; $1100/week 
May-September. Perfect for 2 adults 
and 2 kids. 5 people max. Contact: 
vickieblanchard@comcast.net

FOR RENT: CONDO FOR RENT - 
Furnished Prime Waterfront Condo on 
Jackson Crk, 2 BR, 2 Bath, LR, DR, modern 
granite kitchen & new appliances. Pool, 
Tennis Court, Deepwater Slip. $1400/
mo/Annual Lease. Avail 4/1. Noel Clinard 
804.338.4066



2711 Buford Road #309
Bon Air, VA 23235


